ST. PEGA’S PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF  MEETING HELD 0N  TUESDAY  3rd  DECEMBER  2019
Meeting held  at the home of Miss Freda Neaverson
Present        Mrs  P  Cooke,   Mrs C Dearman,  Mrs P Gall,   Mr. D Hankins, 

                     Mr B Lever,  Mrs S Lever,  Miss F Neaverson,  Ms T Roberts,                                                                                                                                                

                     Meeting chaired by  Rev. M-A Tisdale                 
                                       The meeting opened with a prayer
Apologies     Mr J. Carlin,  Mrs J. Harris
Minutes  
                    The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 4th September  2019                           were circulated prior to the meeting. They were accepted and signed as a  true   record of  the meeting.    

Matters  arising

                        The candle ring had been taken down to allow for a proper inspection  of its safety. A decision concerning whether it should be put back will be taken after
 the work on the roof is completed.  
Correspondence
                        None
Safeguarding
                         No incidents have been reported.  Jane Harris has agreed to act as our  Safeguarding officer.  The P.C.C. recorded its thanks to her for taking on this role.
Fire assessment annual review.
                         A considerable amount has been done following the recommendations 
 made after the formal review last year  David Hankins and Roy Pettitt will review again.   
                        Sheila Lever confirmed that the P.A.T testing is carried out annually as is an inspection of the fire extinguishers.                  
Update on replacement of church roof.

                            Work has been completed to replace the chancel roof with lead in 
  accordance with the wishes of Natural England and the welfare  of our bats.

  The bill has been paid. Churchwardens and others have been pleased with C.E.L, 
  our contractors. 

  They will inform us of the date of their return to carry out the rest of the work,
  probably the middle of January.  The village hall booked for services as last time
Treasurer’s  Update
                             Prior to the meeting the treasurer had circulated all P.C.C. members with an updated summary of the roof costing and a financial forecast for 2020. This indicated that by the end of the year we shall have a deficit of approximately £6,000.

Clearly the situation is of great concern. There was a wide ranging discussion of what could be done and it was agreed that a separate meeting would be called so that as many of the P.C.C. members as  could be present would have more time to   extend the discussion.

                              Sincere thanks were given to David Hankins for his diligence and hard work and also to Rod Gall for his expertise and to Sally Jackson of the project group for her efforts which resulted in us being awarded several grants.
Churchwardens’ Update
                              Numbers for the various services held at Christmas were quite good. A donation of £61.00 was sent to the Childrens’ Society.
                              Sheila Lever had received a request for the insurance renewal. It was thought unlikely that we could improve on the quote but David Hankins would enquire.

                              There is a need to reconvene a social committee and to try again to encourage some new people to get involved.

                               Representatives from  Bats in Churches had visited to look at the church and the churchyard and they had suggested contacting an organisation called “Caring for God’s Acre”. They would hold a workshop in Peakirk during Spring 2020 which would involve children and young people.

                              The parish plan for Werrington involves the land at Foxcovert Road. The city council is interested in land north of the area. The churchwardens have asked that we should be kept informed.
St Pega’s  lighting project
                              Unfortunately any further work on the lighting project will have to be put on hold as we cannot afford to spend any more money following the financial hit we have taken since the theft of the lead from the church roof. It was proposed by David Hankins, seconded by Brian Lever  and passed unanimously that the project would be placed on hold and the situation reviewed in December 2020. 
Rector’s Update
                              Mark-Aaron reported that he had made representation to the Deanery Synod standing committee for special consideration for our benefice in view of the financial problems facing several of the parishes. The committee makes recommendations to the diocesan board of finance. The request was considered and  as a result we will be given a small reduction in our parish share. 
                               P. C. C. treasurers need to meet to look at the division of the parish share.

                              The “Away Day” in October was attended by 23 people for the morning session and 25 in the afternoon. As a result of the course there are now 3 people on a benefice bereavement team.
Mission
                              The monthly Tuesday at 10.00 held at Glinton continues to be popular and has now been extended to a slot from 12.00 – 2.00p.m.

                              As  a result of the Benefice Away Day there will be a Benefice Lent course in 2020.
Forthcoming Events.
                             15th December  - Carol Service led by Derek Harris
                              5th  January 2020 – St Pega’s Patronal festival at 6.00p.m. Dr Avril will help to organise this and will publicise it.

                              1st March  -  Brunch in the village hall

A.O.B
                              Takings as a result of  the Panto Reunion organised by Derek Harris  were £175.  A further £110 was donated  from the raffle  held at the pantomime performed by the Newborough amateur dramatic society.
                              We received half of the offertory made at the joint Remembrance Day service held at Glinton.
                              Plans are well underway for the V.E. Day Fete to be held on May 17th 2020.                       
Date of next meeting
                               Wednesday 11th March 2020 at 7.00 p.m. at 3, The Park 
                                  The meeting closed with a prayer at 9.25 p.m.

     These minutes were agreed and signed at the P.C.C. meeting held on 11/3/20

                               .

